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As we move into the final month of this very hot summer and past the 
halfway point in my term as President of RPIA, I would like to thank all 
who have been so instrumental in this exciting first half.   

The rebirth of the Street Dance, a record turnout for our 4th of July Run 
and parade, and our monthly neighborhood parties have given us many 
opportunities to meet each other and to get new people involved in RPIA. 

The generosity of our contributors to the Sustaining Membership Program 
has enabled us to exceed our annual goal of $7,000.  Currently, we have 
collected $2,000 more than what we received in 2007 contributions – and 
there are still five months left in the year!  This money will go a long way to support our lobby-
ing initiatives, neighborhood improvements, newsletters, and operating expenses. 

From now until the end of the year, RPIA will continue to be busy with several very important 
items before us.  First and foremost will be the continued focus and resolution on the proposed 
8th Avenue gas drill site and rail road yard development issue.  We also intend to make a final 
decision on the Ryan Place Historic Overlay as well as the Ryan Place Traffic Calming initiative.  
All of these extremely important issues will impact Ryan Place now and for years to come. 

Finally, we have $75,000 in bonus money from XTO and Chesapeake Energy as a result of the 
leases signed with both companies by Ryan Place residents.  I am in the process of appointing a 
committee with a charter of developing both short and long range plans for investing and using 
this money on Ryan Place improvements.  The benefits of these improvements will positively 
impact Ryan Place both now and into the future. 

Enjoy the rest of your summer and I look forward to seeing you around the neighborhood! 

 More than 130 Ryan Place residents filled the 
Westside Unitarian Church on Monday evening, 
July 21, to hear executives from Chesapeake 
Energy present plans and answer questions 
regarding their proposed 8th Avenue gas drill-
ing site.  Chesapeake Vice President Julie Wil-
son engaged the audience of residents with a 
slide presentation depicting and explaining 
stages in the process of drilling, aerial maps of 
the drill site on 8th Avenue at Elizabeth Blvd., 
reassurances regarding noise levels, traffic, 
safety, and possible beautification projects 
after the site is developed.  Her promotion 
concluded with Chesapeake’s answers to fre-
quently asked questions. 
RPIA President Keith Head collected written 
questions from the audience which he posed to 

the panel of experts sent by Chesapeake.  At 
the close of the meeting, City Councilman Joel 
Burns reminded residents that he has been 
against any 8th Avenue drill site as a matter of 
his representation of the position of Ryan Place 
residents.  He further admonished and encour-
aged those at the meeting to stay involved in 
the process, to express their position to him 
and other City Council members, and to attend 
the meetings.  In no other way can he and 
other officials accurately represent the inter-
ests of Ryan Place. 
After the meeting, Ryan Place Street Directors 
took an informal poll of the position of those in 
attendance, who were asked the question, 
“Would you be in favor of an 8th Avenue drill 

(Continued on page 4) 



 

 

2007-2008 RPIA Board of Directors 
Officers 

President   Keith Head  817-921-6721 

    keith.head@sbcglobal.net 214-435-1976 

1st  VP/ League of Neighborhoods Barbara Tumlin  817-921-0158 

    babsnrico@charter.net 

2nd VP/Social Events  Allisen Prigel  817-924-9924 

    aaprigel@aol.com 

Parliamentarian     Gina Roberts    817-927-2478 

    ginahroberts@yahoo.com 

Secretary    John MacFarlane  817-920-0411  

    john@exhibit3.com 

Treasurer/Neighborhood Pride  June Lake  817-921-3463 

    junelake.rpia@sbcglobal.net 

Street Directors 

5th Avenue   Terri West  817-927-0727 

    hatwest@gmail.com 

5th Avenue (Alternate)    Mary Schroder    817-921-5346 

    mps2745@att.net 

6th Avenue    Cindy Baldridge  817-239-8969 

    cbaldridge_1@charter.net 

6th Avenue (Alternate)  Liane Janovsky  817-207-8565 

    lianejanovsky@yahoo.com  

8th/James/Livingston/Stanley   John Belknap    817-927-0355 

    johnbelknap@swbell.net 

8th/James/Livingston/Stanley (Alternate)    OPEN* 

Alston/Lipscomb Streets    Patricia Ford    817-926-3621 

           paford@swbell.net 

Alston/Lipscomb Streets (Alternate)            OPEN* 

College Avenue     Tesa Laviolette  972-971-9504 

    tesalaviolette@att.net 

College Avenue (Alternate) Richard Deniker  817-926-2708 

Elizabeth Boulevard   Mariann Taccia     

    mariannt@hawkpci.net 

Elizabeth Boulevard (Alternate) Anita Daniel  817-924-3404 

    ad1508@aol.com  

Ryan Avenue     Chris Parham  817-922-0499 

    chrisparham@mac.com 

Ryan Avenue (Alternate)    OPEN*  

Ryan Place Drive    Lin Parham  817-921-4027 

    rap32dds@aol.com 

Ryan Place Drive (Alternate)  Angela Crum  817-797-2605 

    angel_sant@hotmail.com 

South Adams Street    Chris Ebert  817-926-2366 

    cwebert@hotmail.com 817-319-2363 

South Adams Street (Alternate)  Marina Castillo  817-926-2243 

    cstllmrn@aol.com 

Willing Avenue    John Kline  817-922-0732 

    john.kline90@charter.net 

Willing Avenue (Alternate)  Mike Lindner  817-924-2485 

     george.lindner@dfps.state.tx.us  
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RPIA Newsletter  

Advertising Rates 

One month free when you prepay for 1 year. 

Full Page: $100           (8.5 x 11 inches) 

Half Page: $65           (8.5 x 5.5 inches) 

1/4 Page: $45           (4.25 x 5.5 inches) 

Business card: $25        (3.5 x 2 inches) 

Announcement: $15       (1.75 x 2 inches)  

Newsletter and advertising    

submission deadlines:  

September Newsletter                                         

Friday, August 22 

Contact: rpianewsletter@yahoo.com 

817-927-0075 

Editor’s Editor’s Editor’s Editor’s     

NoteNoteNoteNote    

Suddenly, we are considering The $75,000 
Question, searching for ideas to use the 
money to improve Ryan Place.  So far, side-
walks, curbs, and park development are the 
main suggestions.  What about entry markers 
of some sort at the Berry Street entrance(s) to 
Ryan Place?  How about bat houses to deal 
with the mosquitoes?  What about matching 
grants to help homeowners with certain re-
pairs / restorations?  There are surely spots 
that need “adopting” and beautification!  Brain-
storm!  Dream!  Let us hear from you! 
Please remember to do business with our 
newsletter advertisers and tell them you saw 
their ad here! 
Thanks to all of you who fill my answering ma-
chine, my mailbox, and my e-mail in-box — on 
both my accounts!   
Keep those phone calls, letters, and e-mails 
coming! 
Olivia Flynn, rpianewsletter@yahoo.com,  
817-927-0075. 

Fort Worth Police Dept.   817.335.4222          

(non-emergency)  

       NPO 8 on Magnolia  817.871.8885 

       Officer Andriotto 817.991.8478 
   817.998.0708 pager 

       Code Compliance 817.392.5158  
   Ext. 1804  

Important Numbers 
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Letter to the Editor 
July 6, 2008 

The Fourth of July celebrates the adoption of the Declaration 
of Independence. It is celebrated with fireworks, picnics, base-
ball games, concerts, and parades. It is a time to celebrate the 
history, government, and traditions of the United States, the 
things that bring us together as a country. 

Ryan Place celebrates this special day with a neighborhood 
parade. Friends, family and neighbors get together to plan a 
float or just be a part of the parade.  It is a day that brings 
friends and neighbors together regardless of their political af-
filiation.  Politics can be very divisive. The parade was not the 
appropriate place for a group of people to express their per-
sonal political views.  I hope next year we will continue to pass 
out candy and not political stickers and pamphlets. 

Roland and Linda Hill 

The Let's Talk Fort Worth Citizen's Committee invites you to 
attend a Time To Talk meeting beginning at 6:30 p.m. 
on Thursday, August 7, 2008 at North Crowley High School, 
9100 South Hulen Street, 76123.   

There will also be a city wide town hall meeting on September 
25, 2008 at Will Rogers Memorial Auditorium.  These Time to 
Talk meetings are your opportunity to share your ideas, sug-
gestions, and dreams for Fort Worth .  All Time To Talk meet-
ings are from 6:30 to 8 p.m..  

There will be a Gas Pipeline Workshop on August 7 from 12:00 - 
3:00 pm. (Please note the change in start time from 1:00 PM to 
noon.) 

This will be a joint meeting between the City Council and the 
Gas Drilling Task Force and will include a series of informative 
speakers.  The meeting will be held in the South Texas Room at 
Will Rogers Memorial Center and will be broadcast on the City of 
Fort Worth cable access channel. 

Joint Gas Drilling Task 
Force / City Council Meeting 

The Fort Worth League of Neighborhood Associations and 
League of Women Voters of Tarrant County are presenting a 
series of public information meetings on gas drilling issues: 

Thursday, August 7, 7:00 p.m. First Presbyterian Church 
 Gas Pipelines and Eminent Domain 
 Glenn Sodd, Attorney, Corsicana 
 Jim Bradbury, Attorney, Fort Worth 

 
Wednesday, August 13, 7:00 p.m. Intermodal Transporta
 tion Center 
 Gas Well Water Disposal:  Two Alternatives 
 *Injection Wells - Woody Sandlin, Chesapeake  Energy 
 *Waste Water Recycling - Jay Ewing, Devon Energy,  
   and Julia Holden, Fountain Quail Water Management 

 
Two other sessions in the series will focus on gas pipelines and 
safety, provisions in model municipal gas drilling ordinances, 
and mineral rights leasing issues.  The session on leasing will be 
provided in Spanish. 
The Fort Worth League of Neighborhood Associations encour-

ages you to contact your council member and ask them to sup-
port videotaping and broadcast of the gas drilling task force 
meetings AND the keeping of minutes at the meetings. 

Gas Drilling Task Force Public Information Request 

Public Information Public Information Public Information Public Information 

Meetings on Gas DrillingMeetings on Gas DrillingMeetings on Gas DrillingMeetings on Gas Drilling    
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A vehicle is stolen every 25 seconds.  Over one million vehicles 
– cars, trucks, vans, buses, motorcycles, bicycles, boats, and 
trailers – are stolen each year.  Professional thieves can steal 
any vehicle – don’t make it easy! 
•Roll up windows completely. 

•Remove your keys from the ignition.  Lock your vehicle. 

•Take your keys with you.  Never hide a key on the vehicle. 

•Park in well-lit, attended lots or garagesm.  Leave only the 
valet or ignition key with the attendant. 
•Park as close as possible to an open business. 

•Do not leave valuables laying out in the open.  Place them in 
the trunk or glove compartment if possible. 
•Always park with the vehicle wheels turned toward the curb. 

•If you have a garage, use it.  Lock your closed garage doors. 

•When going out of town, if possible, remove the distributor 
cap or coil wire. 
•Never leave an unattended vehicle running. 

•Your vehicle registration or other important papers should 
never be left in your vehicle. 
•When buying a vehicle, ask about anti-theft devices, such as 
alarms, smart keys, kill switches and locks for stereos, bat-
teries, and gas tanks. 
•Register your vehicle with your local law enforcement 
agency’s H.E.A.T. (Help End Auto Theft) program. 
•Purchase a vehicle tracking device.  If your vehicle is stolen, 
law enforcement agencies are able to track your vehicle. 

site with provisions?”  The results were: 
    Yes No Maybe 
Alston, Lipscomb     1 
South Adams       3    1 
5th Avenue      4  6    1 
8th, James, Liv’ston, Stanley   1  2 
Ryan Place Drive     3  2 

Willing Avenue     2 13 
Ryan Avenue     1  4 
6th Avenue     1  4 
College Avenue        2 
Elizabeth Boulevard    1  5    9 
    Totals    14 39   13 
     21% 59%   20% 
 

As there were only 66 individuals who participated in the infor-
mation poll at the meeting, it is evident that it will be neces-
sary to offer more education to the neighborhood.  This educa-
tion will not only involve the impact of a drill site on 8th Ave-
nue, but also the potential future development discussions 
underway with Fort Worth and Western Railroad. 

Over the next few weeks the RPIA board will continue to keep 
the neighborhood informed via e-mail, website updates, and 
possibly individual mailings.  Before any final “official” RPIA 
position is taken, all efforts will be made to find out what the 
majority of Ryan Place residents would like to see happen with 
the 8th Avenue location. 

 

(Continued from page 1) 

 

Protect Your Vehicle 

Contributed by Officer Ron Andriotto Chesapeake  



 

 

to the  
neighborhood: 
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 Looking for a little bit of culture?  The Fort 
Worth Symphony Orchestra will be performing 
the Mahler Cycle Part II at the Bass Hall August 
21-24.  Part I, presented last year, was a big hit.    

Yeh Caicedo loves living in Ryan Place.  For 20 years she has 
called this neighborhood her home, first living on Elizabeth 
Boulevard and now on Ryan Avenue.  Yeh not only lives in our 
neighborhood, but she is privileged to work here, also.  Many of 
you know her; she is our cheerful, friendly mail carrier!  That’s 
right – the one with a smile on her face and a quick pleasantry, 
no matter what the weather or how hurried she may be.   

Yeh moved to the United States in 1976 from Columbia, where 
she and her husband Gustavo, or “Gus,” Caicedo met as he was 
traveling in Columbia.  Yeh has provided excellent customer 
service to her many friends and neighbors on the Ryan Place 
mail route for the last four years of her nine year history with 
the U.S. Post Office.     

Yeh and Gus have two grown sons, Gus Jr. and Donny.  Donny 
also resides in Ryan Place with his wife Elizabeth and their three 
children, Sierra (10), Isaiah (7), and Gizelle (2).  Gus, Jr. and 
his wife Kristi have a daughter, Tiffany, who is 10 years old.  
Yeh refers to her grandchildren as “her life.”  She also enjoys 
going to the lake, swimming, and cooking Columbian food.  
According to Yeh, the best thing about living in Ryan Place is 
being near her family and all the nice neighbors in such a great 
area of Fort Worth.   

Ryan Place Meet Your Neighbor 
 

Yeh CaicedoYeh CaicedoYeh CaicedoYeh Caicedo    

Ryan Place welcomes its newest arrival . . . Antonio Thomas 
Acosta, born June 23, 2008.  Congratulations to Fernando 
and Melissa Acosta and big brother Nando! 

The hot, dry weather is apparently good for attracting new 
neighbors ~ we have gained three new families since June.  
Please take a moment to greet these newcomers with the 
friendly hospitality Ryan Place is known for: Bernie and Victo-
ria Scheffler on the south end of Willing Avenue;  Dru and 
Lana Galer on 6th Avenue; and Lance and Stacy Buky on 
Willing Avenue.  Chuck and Pam Tynan like Ryan Place so 
much, they chose to stay in the neighborhood when moving 
from one home to another here on 6th Avenue.   

If you are a new resident (or know someone who is) and would 
like to be "officially" welcomed to the neighborhood in this col-
umn, please e-mail me at junelake.rpia@sbcglobal.net or 
call 817-921-3463 and let me know you're here. 

School starts August 25, so watch for the kiddies when driving 
through the neighborhood. 

Thanks for your kind comments about the appearance of my 
home.  It's very gratifying to know others appreciate the 
changes. 

Til next time . . .     

Our local Bartlett Tree 
Expert is  

Gareth Harrier.  He may 
be reached at 817-732-
1541. 

by Stephanie Gutierrez 
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What’s going on in Ryan PlaceWhat’s going on in Ryan PlaceWhat’s going on in Ryan PlaceWhat’s going on in Ryan Place    

Over 170 runners, walkers, strollers, rockers, rollers, and creep-
ers entered the Ryan Place Fourth of July Fun Run – an all time 
record high!  Even in our sagging economic times when under-
writers for the event were scarce as hen’s teeth, the Ryan Run 
surprised organizer Gina Roberts with an all-time record profit, 
too.  Thanks to all the volunteers, sponsors, parade participants, 
and runners for making this year’s Run the best yet.  And when 
you see Gina, thank her for her tireless efforts for Ryan Place! 

Ryan (Place) Ran 

the Ryan Run! 

----NeighborhoodNeighborhoodNeighborhoodNeighborhood
Garage Sale  Garage Sale  Garage Sale  Garage Sale  
August 30thAugust 30thAugust 30thAugust 30th    

Hey, Neighbors!  What time is it?!?  Its time to clean out the 
garage – and the attic, the basement, the closets, the kitchen, 
and all the rest!  Labor Day is almost here and with it the Annual 
Labor Day Weekend Ryan Place Garage Sale.  If you are going to 
participate in the sale, a permit is required from the City – easy 
to get and free.  It only takes a few minutes by phone, or it can 
be obtained online.  There will be no formal advertising in the 
newspaper; its not necessary -- people throughout the 
metroplex come to Ryan Place each Labor Day weekend for the 
great sales -- its a well-known tradition.   

The idea is that all of us will hold our personal garage sales on 
the same day to increase customer traffic through the neighbor-
hood and get the garage sales out of the way as much as possi-
ble for the year. 
This year's garage sale date is Saturday, August 30th.  There 
will, of course be some folks who have enough “merchandise” to 
sell through the whole weekend — Saturday, Sunday, and Mon-
day. 
 
If you have questions, please e-mail AAPrigel@aol.com or call 
817-924-9924.  

Blogging may be new to some, or you may have been blog-
ging with the best for some time.  Wikipedia defines a BLOG 
as:  (an abridgment of the term “web log”) a website, usually 
maintained by an individual, with regular entries of commen-
tary, descriptions of events, or other material such as graph-
ics or video. Entries are commonly displayed in reverse 
chronological order. 

There are prominent blogs based in Fort Worth.  One is West 
and Clear (http://westandclear.com/), another is Fort-
Worthology (http://fortworthology.com/).  These are great 
sites to keep abreast of what’s happening in Fort Worth.  
These sites include information on recreation, nightlife, poli-
tics, restaurants and many of items of interest.  In fact, a 
Ryan Place resident, Pete Wann, works on the West and Clear 
site.  These sites also offer a place for you to express your 
ideas and thought with other readers by leaving a message.  
It’s a great way to exchange ideas. 

In addition to the $60,000 from XTO and Fort Worth Energy 
for the 500+ Ryan Place property owner gas leases, Chesa-
peake Energy has contributed $15,000 to RPIA for the 100+ 
property owner gas leases that were signed with them.  Both 
of these contributions were as a result of agreements negoti-
ated with XTO / Fort Worth Energy and Chesapeake by Ryan 
Place's Gas Drilling Committee, headed by Bill Conley.  This 
money will be invaluable as we strive to improve Ryan 
Place.   Should you have your own answer to the (now) 
$75,000 question, "How would you like to use the gas com-
pany donations for Ryan Place improvements?"...send your 
response to RPIA President Keith Head at 
keith.head@sbcglobal.net 

$75,000  

. . . and the Question 

Remains the Same 

By John MacFarlane 

Fort Worth  Fort Worth  Fort Worth  Fort Worth  
BlogsBlogsBlogsBlogs    
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July 4th Day of 
Fun 

At Forest 

Park Pool 

July 19 

Margar
ita Mad

ness Pa
rty 
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Real Estate Corner 
by Judy Holland 

One week ago today my 99-year-old mother died.  It was so 
sweet of some of our Ryan Place neighbors to come to her ser-
vice in Oklahoma.  Earlier on the evening she died, she played 
the piano in the cafeteria of the nursing home where she had 
lived for five months.  She went to bed that night and simply 
went to sleep.  We had taken her for a ride that week and she 
loved to look at big old houses.  She would look at a house and 
say that it had probably been there for 100 years.  “Just look at 
those big trees.  I bet they've been there 100 years, too!”  I 
hesitated to point out that she had been around for almost 100 
years, too!  I got my love for real estate from her.  She drew out 
house plans on graph paper and used sugar cubes to build up 
walls and study her room arrangements.  My parents built a 
beautiful home after years of such planning.  I hope it lasts 100 
years. 
 
2821 Ryan Place Drive      $115,000     3/2      817-731-8466 
2833 Ryan Place Drive      $154,500     3/2      817-249-5483 
2901 5th Avenue              $200,000     3/2      214-515-9888 
2523 College Avenue        $268,000     2/2      817-923-7321 
116 Elizabeth Blvd.           $279,000     3/4      817-431-2123 
2425 College Avenue        $318,000     4/3      817-923-7321 
2511 5th Avenue              $344,900     3/3      817-577-9004 
2319 5th Avenue              $365,000     4/2      972-641-0447 
 
 

I know, you keep thinking you will get 
around to it — after all, its only August, for 
heaven sake!  But, trust me, November is 
just around the corner and that is the time 
when we all decorate the front of our 
houses for the Candlelight Christmas Tour 
of Homes.  And this is a special anniver-
sary year for the Tour so we want all our 
homes to be festive.  Remember, our tour 
guests trek from hither and yon, buy tickets to the Tour, and 
“ooooh” and “ahhhh” appropriately.  The proceeds from the 
Tour benefit all of Ryan Place.  Do your part — put some lan-
terns out. 

The traditional lanterns sold by CCRP cost $25 each.  To 
order yours, send your name, address, phone number, 
number of lanterns ordered, and a check or money or-
der to:  

 CCRP 

 Attn. LANTERN SALES 

 P.O. BOX  11816 

 FORT WORTH, TEXAS   76110-0816 

Or call Rita Thomas at 817-923-3625. 

NOW NOW NOW NOW is the Time is the Time is the Time is the Time 
to Buy Lanternsto Buy Lanternsto Buy Lanternsto Buy Lanterns    

 

www.drmedford.comwww.drmedford.comwww.drmedford.comwww.drmedford.com 

 
 

New Year!  New Look! 

ZOOM whitening 

Saturday ZOOM appointments available 

 

 

 

Dr. David Medford 
Orthodontic  ×  Cosmetic  ×  Family Den-

tistry 

2517 8th Avenue; 76110 

817-923-9877     



 

 

Send your contribution with your name, address, and phone number to 
RPIA, P.O. Box 11473, Fort Worth, Texas, 76110 or contribute online 
through PAYPAL at www.historicryanplace.org.: 
Neighbor   $35—$74 per year 
Friend  $75—$150 per year 
Patron  $151 or more per year 

The following contributions have been 
made since February, 2008.  The 
names in bold print are additions 
since the last newsletter. 

Patron 
John P. Block 
Chesapeake Energy 
Gary and Deborah Carl 
Bill and Lucy Conley 
Joe Cox 
Dot-11 Networks 
Fort Worth Energy and XTO 
Keith and Connie Head 
Francisco and KT Hernandez 
Liane Janovsky 
Joan Kline 
John and Leanne Kline 
Harva Kuykendall 
Jerrell and Donna Lemunyon 
Ben and Lori Loughery 
Dr. Randy and Linn Parham 
Kevin and Allisen Prigel 
St. John’s Episcopal Church 
Robert and Mariann Taccia 

Friend 
Mack and Cindy Baldridge  
Robert and Jean Cox 
David DeVlaming 
Robert and Gay Donohoo 
Randy and Lorraine “Rainey” Dukes 
Michael and Olivia Flynn 
John and Jennifer Grimes  
AJ and JR Hart 
Rick and Renee Harding 
Jeff and Pamela Hayes 
Ross and Carol King 
Alan and Kendal Lake 
Kitty and Jim Loveless 
D. Michael Lynn 
David and Gwen Perez 
Glen and Zoe Pierce 
Dale and Diana Story 
Richard Neville and Jane Torgerson 
Rosanne Vaughn 
Ross and Julie Vitek 
Elzie and Evelyn Wilson 

Neighbor 
Fred Anderberg and Petra Rios 
David and Sandra Barton 
J Becker 
Larry and Sian Borne 
Bart and Nancy Bradford 
Ricki and Mark Brannon III 
Ben and Diana Broadwater 
Jo Lynn Brown 
Mr and Mrs Yates Brown  
Mark Burrows and Nina McKinnon 
Allan and Sue Butcher 
Robert and Marina Castillo 

Neighbor (continued) 
Robert and Marina Castillo 
Thomas and Susan Drake 
Eddie Dunn 
Chris and Mary Beth Ebert 
Paul and Sherry Frantz 
JE and Mary Anne Gilbert 
Rex Gleason 
Mitzi Gopffarth 
Gilbert and Stephanie Gutierrez 
Paul Hable 
John Hardy 
Sally Harger 
Michael and Nancy Hollier 
Lorraine Higgins 
Pam Hill 
Roland and Linda Hill 
Robert and Patti Holt  
Theodore and Paloma Homan 
F. Allen and Carolyn Hough 
James and Anita Hunt 
Ronald and Margaret Livesay 
Carter Llewellyn 
Joan Loicano 
Jason and Rachel Manning 
Richard and Cindy Matersky 
Danny and Peggy McCook 
Stephen and Nancy Mosher 
Lisa Mosier 
Sue Ott 
Steven and Donna Owen 
Chris and Diane Parham 
Chris Patton and Mark Stallons 
Amy Patyk 
Jane Pirtle 
Cindy Pustejovsky 
Gina Roberts 
Javier and Patricia Rodriguez 
Loy Rooke 
Mrs. Betty Ruiz 
Gerhard and Kim Satz 
Ted and Dana Settle 
Riley Shaw 
Charles and Doris Sparkman  
Sportswear Graphics 
Rita Thomas 
J. Carter Matheney Tiernan 
Richard Tucker 
David and Barbara Tumlin 
David and Angela Tuttle 
Charles and Pamela Tynan 
Sheils Uhr 
Miguel and Marilyn Vivar 
Carrie Wallace 
Ellen Warthoe 
John Watson 
Sara Woodward 
Leo and Susan Zappa 
 

Financial News Page 
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___ 

___ 

___ 

___ 

___ 

___ 

___ 

___ 

___ 

___ 

RPIA  Sustaining  Members 

 
$7,000.00 

$7,000 

$6,500 

$6,000 

$5,500 

$5,000 

$4,500 

$4,000 

$3,500 

$3,000 

$2,500 

$2,000 

$1,500 

$1,000 

$  500 

   -0- 

HOW ARE WE  HOW ARE WE  HOW ARE WE  HOW ARE WE  

DOING??DOING??DOING??DOING??    

    GREAT!!!!    GREAT!!!!    GREAT!!!!    GREAT!!!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our goal was to 
raise $7,000 
through neighbor-
hood contributions 
to cover annual 
budgeted expenses.  

 

ssss    
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(The following is the third in a series by Ryan Place resident 

Janie Hart, which she presented to a meeting at the Fort Worth 

Woman’s Club in 2007.  The series will continue monthly in the 

newsletter.) 

In the ‘60’s no neighborhoods were organizing events for 4th of 
July.  I was asked to organize our first 4th of July parade, to be 
followed later in the day with a pot-luck supper and family 
games on one of the school grounds.  The late Tony Record, 
Star-Telegram photographer and nephew of Phil Record, Editor, 
was another or our pioneers.  He and Gloria lived on Lipscomb. 
He knew just what to photograph and what a novelty a 
“neighborhood” parade was at that time.  We got great publicity 
from it!  The Police and other city entities were a big help and 
even provided an escort.  (In the second year, Ross King, one of 
our newcomers, who still has an organ building company in Fort 
Worth, formed the “bottom of the barrel band.”  The band held 
their annual rehearsal on July 3, and then produced a stellar 
performance on the 4th for several years thereafter.) 

About 1969, a project was presented to us by the City Planning 
Department that seemed relatively benign and beneficial to eve-
ryone.  The basic idea was to join the Daggett Elementary play-
ground with the rest of the campus.  College Avenue divided the 
Elementary from its playground.  The playground would then be 

upgraded and have new equipment as well as an outdoor teach-
ing amphitheater.  The Planners already had been given ap-
proval by the fire and police departments.   

The whole darling project was unveiled at the next RPIA General 
meeting.  To our amazement, the leadership of one of the local 
churches took exception to this change for the betterment of the 
children.  It was an era when a few hippies and hoodlums took 
good ideas and sometimes turned them into riots  The project 
had to rest awhile, but by the late 70’s, College was closed, the 
campus united, Daggett was enlarged and nice playground 
equipment was installed. 

Bill Jenkins, President of Central Bank and Trust, became heavily 
involved in the revitalization of the Southside, especially around 
Magnolia and Rosedale.  His bank contributed to several Ryan 
Place events, and promoted new businesses in the Southside.   

Neil and Marcella Daniel (5th Avenue) were the driving force be-
hind the 4th of July Ryan Run, which began in the early ‘70’s.  
From the mid-‘70’s to the mid-‘80’s, the same Dr. Daniel (TCU 
English Dept.) wrote musicals for the neighborhood as part of 
the evening activities on the 4th of July.  The theme was always 
a vignette about the Ryan Family and the Founding of our sub-
division. 

   (To be continued in September) 

 A Love Affair With a Neighborhood A Love Affair With a Neighborhood A Love Affair With a Neighborhood A Love Affair With a Neighborhood    
                      by Janie Hart  
                                     (Copyright 2008) 

      Pet Sitting 

 
   by Aaron and Sarah 

Experienced and Dependable 

817-923-8404 

Whether you made or missed the Cowtown Cleanup, mark 
your calendars for the Trinity River Trash Bash on Septem-
ber 20th, sponsored by the Tarrant Regional Water District.  
Simply sign up at www.trwd.com, look for the Trinity River 
Tab, then Trinity River Trash Bash.  Or, call 817-392-8596. 

The 17th annual cleanup will take place from 8:30 AM – 11:30 
AM on September 20th, followed by a Trash Bash Party from 
11:30 – 1:30 PM featuring lunch, refreshments, prizes and 
entertainment by Radio Disney. 

Thanks for all that you do to help keep Fort Worth Beautiful! 

Debbie Branch 
Keep Fort Worth Beautiful 
Environmental Management Dept. 

 

 

1633 Park Place  7 a.m. to 9 p.m. 

817-923-2282  Monday—Saturday 

Hi, Cleanup Crusaders! 
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The Genius SchoolThe Genius SchoolThe Genius SchoolThe Genius School    

    ♪  Vocal Instruction   ♪♪  Vocal Instruction   ♪♪  Vocal Instruction   ♪♪  Vocal Instruction   ♪    

Melanie Genius MacFarlaneMelanie Genius MacFarlaneMelanie Genius MacFarlaneMelanie Genius MacFarlane    
20 Years of Performance Experience 

B.M. – Music, Louisiana State University 

2 years Graduate work at University of North Texas 

817-726-2539                            $30/ ½ hour    ////    $50/ hour 

The grant requests for both Ryan Place (Triangle) Park and 
Daggett Park were submitted to the City of Fort Worth Parks and 
Community Services Department on June 30.  Bart Bradford 
gets a big “Thank you!” for going above and beyond in complet-
ing the outstanding Ryan Place grant applications.  The evalua-
tion and award process will be completed by October.  

The RPIA Board appreciates the input we received from Ryan 
Place residents with regard to neighborhood park improvements.  
In deciding which of the suggested improvements would be in-
cluded in the grant request, we were mindful of the fact that 
requested improvements should not encourage park activities 
that might cause inconvenience or generate undue noise to resi-
dents immediately adjacent to the parks (i.e. playgrounds).   

While keeping this factor in mind, the Board also considered that 
the parks were for the use of the entire neighborhood, not just 
the residents living adjacent to the park. For example, although 
some adjacent neighbors did not particularly care for the sug-
gestion of a drinking fountain at Ryan Place (Triangle) Park, the 
Board felt that the neighborhood as a whole would find this im-
provement useful. In the final submitted request, we included a 
drinking fountain in each of the grant applications. 

If you would like a copy of either or both of the park grant appli-
cations e-mailed to you, please contact 
keith.head@sbcglobal.net with your name, address, e-mail 
address and phone number.  

Park Improvement 
Requests Carefully 

Considered 

Sidewalk Replacement /

Cost Sharing Program is 

out of money.  Watch 

the newsletter for any 

future developments. 

This is a critical time of year for 
your new trees. It’s been a hot, 
dry summer so far. As you may 
remember, the City Forester 
asked all new tree owners to 
water your trees twice a week 
so they will remain alive.  The 
trees will not live and some 

are, in fact, dying for lack of 
water!  The Forestry Depart-
ment will be conducting an au-
dit to find out how many of our 
trees survived. Let’s try for 
100%.  For those of you who 
purchased 15- and 30-gallon 
trees, those need to be watered 
as well. 

An urgent message An urgent message An urgent message An urgent message 
from the trees:from the trees:from the trees:from the trees:    
WATER!!!WATER!!!WATER!!!WATER!!!    

By John MacFarlaneBy John MacFarlaneBy John MacFarlaneBy John MacFarlane    



 

 

We are invited to: 

A Guide to Historic Preservation, A Guide to Historic Preservation, A Guide to Historic Preservation, A Guide to Historic Preservation, 
Practices, Policies, and IncentivesPractices, Policies, and IncentivesPractices, Policies, and IncentivesPractices, Policies, and Incentives    
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Historic Fort Worth and the Greater Fort Worth Association of 
Realtors are offering a workshop on Historic homes.  The 
Neighborhood Revitalization Committee of the Association has 
extended an invitation to Ryan Place for this opportunity to 
learn more about historic homes and neighborhoods.  While 
this program targets Realtors, it contains great content that 
would be of value to anyone with a passion for historic homes 
and neighborhoods.  For more information, please contact 
Josh Lambert at 817-731-7909, 817-456-9613, or 
Josh@BuyFWTX.com or Mary Saltarelli at 817-336-2344, 
ext. 107 or Mary_Saltarelli@historicfortworth.org. 

August 15, 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. GFWAR Auditorium (2850 
Parkview Drive) 

Cost:  $150 per person 

Preservation is the Art of the City® functions as a non-profit 
art gallery to promote and support the success of local studio 
artists and historic preservation in Fort Worth, Texas.   
Reception with the Artists, Thursday, Sept. 4, 2008, 6:30 pm-
 9:30 pm   (Artist Awards and Advance Buying)
 $ 75 for HFW members              $100 for non-members 
 (For reservations or to join HFW: (817) 336-2344 or 
 www.historicfortworth.org) 
Sept. 5 - Sept. 27:  FREE Public Art Show & Ongoing Sale 
 Monday-Friday, 9 am-5 pm / Saturday, 10 am-5 pm 
 Open on Fall Gallery Night, Sept. 6 until 9:00 pm 
 Closed on Sunday 
Where:  Fort Worth Community Arts Center 
  1300 Gendy, Fort Worth, Texas  76107 
Contact:  Corry_Smith@historicfortworth.org or call (817) 
336-2344, ext. 100. 

 

Fort Worth Urban Living, LLC 
Magnolia Center  

1244 College Ave. • Fort Worth, Texas 76104 

Phone: 817.920.0700  

info@fortworthurbanliving.com 

GO URBAN!    WWW.FORTWORTHURBANLIVING.COMWWW.FORTWORTHURBANLIVING.COMWWW.FORTWORTHURBANLIVING.COMWWW.FORTWORTHURBANLIVING.COM 

Old World Charm or Urban New, It’s All About You. 

Fort Worth Urban Living, LLC is a resource center for a new way of life in Fort Worth and its vibrant neighborhoods. A centralized 

resource for those who want to learn more of what Fort Worth urban living has to offer, FWUL brings all who are interested in 

seeking information about urban living and development together with distinctive urban real estate in our community.  

 

Join us for Arts Goggle in Near Southside September 5, 2008! 

 

Realtors Affiliated with Keller Williams Realty 

The flag is usually flown from sunrise to sunset, but 
may be displayed twenty-four hours a day if properly 
illuminated during the hours of darkness.  Only all-
weather flags should not be flown in the rain or in-
clement weather.  When displaying festoons, bunting 
is always arranged with the blue above, the white in 
the middle, and the red below.  Always raise and 
lower the flag ceremoniously.   In the morning, raise 
the flag briskly.  At sunset, lower it slowly. 
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The Shop Around the Corner                    
by Rainey Dukes 

This is a monthly reminder to all Ryan Place Neighbors that it is important to support 
the shops and businesses in and around our neighborhood.  Every dollar we put back 

into our community’s economy goes to ensure quality of life for Ryan Place and the rest 

Please help us keep the neighborhood informed of available goods and services.  If you would like to include a favorite local 
business, restaurant or shop, send commentary to Rainey Dukes at raintex@aol.com.  Always remember, HELP A 
NEIGHBOR…SHOP LOCAL! 

This month’s featured business is: 

Esperanza’s 
1601 Park Place 
817/923-1961 

“Selling Fort Worth’s Vintage Homes & Neighborhoods” 

 

Dave Stovall 

(817) 921-3204 

1617 Park Place #108 

(Next to Old Neighborhood Grill) 

Wow, a local favorite has moved even closer!  Esperanza’s has relocated from its home on Hemphill to a new location on Park 
Place.  They are still serving up all the favorites! 

For breakfast or brunch, the huevos rancheros, migas, and chilaquiles can’t be beat.  The breakfast burritos are also amazing. 
Other traditional options for lunch and dinner include chili rellenos, tacos, enchiladas and a variety of gorditas and tortas.  The 
menu is long and includes soups, seafood, beef specialties and combination plates. 

Open Tuesday through Thursday, 7 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. and 5 to 9 p.m., Friday and Saturday from 7 a.m. to 10 p.m.,  and Sun-
day 7 a.m. to 5 p.m.   

 

 

 

 s i m p l i f y 

     organizing from the inside out    

 

 

 

 

 

   June Lake         817.921.3463 

space planning and design 

clutter containment 

 financial and tax data organization 

 paper management systems 

 

According to the City, 
the BIG TRASH (bulky 
item) pickup is sched-
uled for the week that 
begins with the third 
Monday of each month.  
Bulky items are to be 
placed at the curb over 
the weekend before 
that third Monday and 
should be on the curb 
by 7 a.m. of that third 
Monday.   The BIG 
TRASH will be picked 
up sometime during 
that week, by the fol-
lowing Saturday at 7 
p.m.  

When is Big Trash pickup?When is Big Trash pickup?When is Big Trash pickup?When is Big Trash pickup?    



 

 

5th Avenue Jazz Collective    

 Saturday, August 16th, 8pm 
 Admission:  $15  (Seniors & Students $10) 
Sceneshop: In the Dark. . .  Fort Worth's Mobile Theatre will 
 offer three dramatic, challenging stories.  The tales are 
 not without humor, but laughter is not the point; in
 stead, each piece aims to engage, energize, surprise... 
 and maybe even unnerve the viewers.  As always, 
 SceneShop’s minimalist style and the intimate venues 
 will place the focus on the performances and the 
 words.  August 8 & 9th, 8pm          Admission:  $12 
Fall Registration for Classes    

 August 30th, 10am - 2pm 
 
Dance         Tap, ballet, hip-hop, salsa, and tango 
Music          Drums, bass, guitar, piano, voice, and more 
Visual arts     Sculpture, painting, clay, collage, found objects, 
  and furniture 
Theatre          Cultural folk tales, costumes, masks of India 
Literary arts  Poetry 
Fitness          Yoga and Zumba 

 
ARTS FIFTH AVENUE 

1628 5th Avenue @ West Allen 
web: www.artsfifthavenue.com 

email:   artsfifthavenue@aol.com 

Arts 

Fifth 

Avenue 
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Upcoming Events 

Save These Dates! 
AugustAugustAugustAugust    
The Progressive Dinner has been rescheduled to November 
due to scheduling conflicts at some of the host houses. 
Monday, August 18th (6:30 pm - Meet & Greet / 7:00 pm - 
Meeting) 
SeptemberSeptemberSeptemberSeptember 
Monday, September 15th (6:30 pm - Meet & Greet / 7:00 
pm - Meeting) 

OctoberOctoberOctoberOctober    
Monday, October 20th (6:00 pm - Pot Luck Dinner / 7:00 
pm - Meeting) 
Saturday, October 25th - Monster Bash Party 
Friday, October 31st - Trick or Treating on Elizabeth Blvd. 
NovemberNovemberNovemberNovember 

Monday, November 17th (6:30 pm - Meet & Greet / 7:00 pm 
- Meeting) 
DecemberDecemberDecemberDecember 
Thursday, December 4th - Soiree 
Friday, December 5th - Sunday, December 7th - Candlelight 
Christmas in Ryan Place Home Tour 

Dedicated Ryan Place 
Board members and 
residents met outdoors 
in 100˚ heat for the 
June monthly meeting.  
When no one had a 
key to the church, the 
stalwart few found a 
spot of shade and car-
ried on their business. 



 

 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 

 

 

Trash 

7 FWLNA/LWV 
meeting (p. 3) 

Let’s Talk mtg. (p. 3) 
Gas Task Force / City 

Council mtg. (p. 3) 

8 9 

10 11 12 13 FWLNA / LWV 
meeting (p. 3) 

 

 

 

 

 

Trash 

14 15 16 

17 18 RPIA meeting 
6:30 pm (p. 1) 

 

BIG TRASH OUT 

19 

 
BIG TRASH 

20 

 

 

 

BIG TRASH 

21 
 

 

 

 

 

BIG TRASH 

22 
 

 

 

 

 

BIG TRASH 

23 
 

 

 

 

 

BIG TRASH 

24 25 26 27 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Trash 

28 29 30 Neighborhood 
Garage Sale (p. 6) 

31       

August 2008 
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Joel Burns gets RESULTS in Ryan 

Get Uncommon Results  

in Ryan Place  

Call Joel Burns 

817-RESULTS 

1515 Elizabeth Blvd. 

Active Ryan Place Listings (7/26) 

SOLD 

1101 Elizabeth Blvd.  

Text  “JOEL”  to  33563 

SOLD 

  2319 5th Ave 2,528' 4 / 2 $365,000   

  2511 5th Ave 2,429' 3 / 3 $344,900  

  2425 College 3,704' 4 / 3 $318,000  

  2530 Lipscomb 3,344' 4 / 3 $313,421  

  2937 5th Ave 2,386' 4 / 2 $289,900  

  1116 Elizabeth 3,038' 3 / 4 $279,900  

  2523 College 2,570' 2 / 2 $268,000  

  2314 Willing 3,654' 4 / 1½  

  2901 5th Ave 1,751' 3 / 2 $200,000  

  2833 Ryan Pl Dr 1,768' 3 / 2 

$$230,000  

149,500  

  2421 Ryan Ave 978' 2 / 1 $129,900  

  2713 Ryan Ave 928' 2 / 1 $84,900  

  2507 Lipscomb 1,661' 4 / 2 $79,000  

After nearly 8 years in Ryan Place, Dr. Kevin and 

Deborah Weaver recently closed on the sale of their 

home.  After his honeymoon, buyer Salim Nice will 

move from his nearby Magolia Green townhome and 

be joined by his new bride Janice Imrich.   

Steve and Merianne Roth closed on the sale of their 

home of 6 years in July and are settling into their 

new home on nearby Pembroke.  New Ryan Place 

home-owners Kristopher and Carmel Helsley join us 

from Fort Worth’s Arlington Heights.  

Newly Restored 3-bed,  

2½ bath, 2008 Fairmount 

Tour Home now available. 

All new period-appropriate 

kitchen, new plumbing, A/

C and electrical.  Give me a 

call to see the restoration 1712 S. Adams St. 

September & October are great months for real estate.  

Are you ready?  Considering listing your home? August is 

a good time to get it ready before the cooler weather of fall 

brings out additional buyers.   Call me at 817-RESULTS  

August, 2008 — page 16 


